PPCMA Update 01-03-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

PPCMA hopes that you have all had a wonderful Christmas and New Years. After a refreshing break, we are back in the mode of providing updates to you concerning Pecan Plantation. Along these lines, PPCMA would like to present to you its Mission Statement.

PPCMA's Mission Statement

The Pecan Plantation Concerned Members Association's mission is to promote, preserve and improve the quality of life in Pecan Plantation by providing accurate and timely communications on issues so that the membership may stay informed and able to make educated decisions.

Airport Issues

As you may recall, in the PPCMA Update of 12-20-07, we reported that a Safety & Security Committee Member was upset that a November 27th incident involving an ultralight aircraft had not been reported in the monthly Security log.  The incident was described by the committee member as an ultralight aircraft that was reported to have flipped and landed on top of someone's roof.  Mitch Tyra now says that he responded in the meeting that the ultralight did not in fact contact a home. Unfortunately, the two PPCMA representatives present did not hear that comment nor any alternative description of the incident by Mr. Tyra during the course of the meeting. Had we heard the comment, we would have reported it in the earlier update. Admittedly, it is not always possible to hear everything that gets said in such meetings, although PPCMA endeavors to do so at all times. The focus of the discussion we heard and reported on was related to why Security had not responded to the concerned committee member's earlier inquiry and request for information, as opposed to providing details of the incident. Security emphasized throughout the discussion that they were not actually called to respond to the incident, but had heard the Emergency Services call and simply shown up to assist.

PPCMA has now checked with Fire Chief Dave Raffa, who was first on the scene and was the "Incident Commander". According to Mr. Raffa, the pilot of the ultralight complained of ankle pain and was transported by PPEMS to Lake Granbury Medical Center. There was no property damage or home actually hit, only minor fuel spillage and the ultralight aircraft experienced minor damage. Pecan Security was also on scene, along with a Texas Department of Public Safety officer. PPCMA has also learned that no incident reports were actually filed or required to be filed with either the NTSB or the FAA, since there was no serious injury or substantial property damage. Such ultralight aircrafts are not required to be registered with the FAA, require no Pilot's License or FAA certification and are in essence unregulated. An ultralight pilot is not required to hold an FAA Medical Certificate.

In summary, PPCMA would like to clarify that this incident was truly minor in nature. We apologize for any confusion that was created by our earlier coverage of statements made by a committee member at the December 12th Safety & Security meeting, now known to be factually incorrect. While we endeavor to report exactly what happens in PPOA meetings, from time to time there may be factual errors contained in the information communicated in the course of meetings themselves, as was the case here. Although PPCMA tries to listen carefully and report all relevant information, it is at times difficult to do with absolute certainty. PPCMA feels this clarification needs to be made, based on subsequently obtained information. Again, we apologize for any confusion that may have resulted. One of our key goals is to bring you as accurate information as is available, and the above is provided in furtherance of that goal.

Another issue that PPCMA would like to clarify also has to do with the Airport. In the PPCMA Update of 12-07-07, coverage of a Special Meeting dealing with the Airport Taxiway Bridge was included. One of PPCMA's Advisory Council members was present for the meeting, as a member of the Infrastructure Committee, thereby being actively involved in this issue. 

In this Special Meeting, it was concluded that the original advice from PPOA's engineer stating he could not certify the bridge as safe, was based simply on the fact that the engineer did not have enough data on the bridge construction to perform an evaluation. (The converse to this of course is that the same engineer really could not say the bridge was unsafe.) The meeting attendees, comprised of Infrastructure, Finance and Airport Committee members, along with PPOA Operations Management, concluded that it would be appropriate to gather more data and obtain a second opinion on the taxiway bridge structural integrity and repair options. (It is noted that the original "report" apparently had prompted the Airport Committee Chairman to send out an urgent email plea to close the bridge and do immediate structural repair. As a result of this meeting and input from Infrastructure, that has not happened as of this time.)

The Airport Committee has now taken exception to PPCMA's statement that they "requested" in the Special Meeting that the bridge be reopened. The Airport Committee feels that this statement is not accurate and undoes their extensive efforts "to distance themselves" from the potential liability of getting involved with structural issues, preferring to leave that and the associated liability to both the Infrastructure Committee and PPOA Operations (all PPOA members as owners). PPCMA's recollection and notes of the discussion is that Airport Committee members did in essence lobby for something to be done, citing both the inconvenience created by closure of the bridge and landowners rights to allow or not allow fellow pilots use of their property within the grass taxiway areas.

Despite PPCMA's recollection of the discussion, we wish to withdraw the previous comment that a request was made by representatives of the Airpark Committee. Perhaps this was just a misunderstanding or semantics. In the Airport Committee Chairman's own words, "near the end of the special meeting after all had their say, the Airport Committee representatives were asked if the recommendation was OK.  Having heard Infrastructure’s position we agreed it would be ok as long as the recommendation was carried out as proposed in the meeting.” From this statement, it is clear that the Airport Committee does support the bridge reopening. PPCMA does not see where all the liability concerns come from as it really is PPOA that carries all liability for the bridge and is the ultimate decision maker. Be that as it may, the Airport Committee is very concerned about "leaving a paper trail that could create potential liabilities" for themselves. PPCMA certainly would never want to do that.

In conclusion, PPCMA wishes to offer the Airport Committee's explanation that they did not "request" reopening the bridge, but that the Airport Committee did "agree that it would be ok." 

PPCMA hopes that this clarifies both situations. 

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!" 

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White
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